 APPROVED

THE 1406th REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL WAS HELD ON MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 2013 @ 7:00PM IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Mayor Doug Roll who welcomed the public and led the pledge of allegiance.

 Mr. Olsen, Mrs. Williams, Mrs. Lawrence, Mrs. Benson, Mrs. Desch and Mr. Bischoff were present.  City Attorney Jim Reintsma, City Administrator Jim Hammons and City Clerk Glena Hook were also present.

 Prayer was offered by Roy Yoder of the Amish Church.  

Mrs. Lawrence made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular Meeting 10-7-13.  Mr. Bischoff seconded the motion.   Mr. Olsen called a point of information stating he made a request to be put on the agenda to speak about a letter he had written to receive legal counsel at the city’s expense but was not put on the agenda.  Mayor Roll stated there was a motion on the floor and Mr. Olsen could bring his point up later in the meeting.  Motion Passed.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Mayor Roll announced that Jeff Cicon of Morrison-Maielre is here tonight and would give an update on the Water Distribution Project later in the meeting.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Parks/Cemetery; Vicky Lawrence stated she wrote a grant Lincoln Co. Community Foundation and the city has received $1000 to replace picnic tables at the River Front Park.  Mrs. Benson stated the Cemetery/Parks Committee met on October 28, 2013 with members of the Irish Fair.  The Irish Heritage Group donated $600 to the City of Libby requesting that the money be used for a Welcome to River Front Park sign.  Mrs. Benson stated they are currently in contact with the Dept. of Transportation and the committee  will be meeting again with the Irish Heritage Group to follow up.  

Fire; Fire Chief Tom Woods, stated everything was going well and fire calls were about average for the time of year.  

Resolutions/Ordinances; Mrs. Williams stated they did have a meeting on October 22, 2013 to discuss two ordinances that were brought to us for our consideration.  Mrs. Williams stated they killed the ordinance in committee that would regulate pawn shops and decided to go forward with more discussion on the failure to commit to drug and alcohol tests.  There is a tentative meeting scheduled on November 12, 2013.

Personnel; None

Building; None

Water/Sewer; None

Budget/Finance; None

Police; Chief Smith stated there were 265 case reports, 42 citations and 38 arrests for the month of October 2013.

Lights/Streets/Sidewalks; Mrs. Desch stated they have a committee meeting scheduled with the ordinance committee on November 6, 2013 at 12:00noon to discuss snowplowing and the stop sign on Mineral Avenue. 

City Administrator; Jim Hammons stated the leaf pick up started today and will continue through the end of the week.  

Finance; City Clerk Glena Hook stated she was starting to catch up on reconciling and had reconciled for the month of July 2013.
HEAR THE PUBLIC FOR ITEMS ON THE AGENDA LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES


DC Orr residing at 1117 Nevada Avenue, Libby stated Allen’s point of information can interrupt any business.  He also stated the city has done a poor job of ensuring that the public gets on the agenda.  Mr. Orr went on to talk about City Attorney Mr. Reintsma.  Mrs. Lawrence with the help of the mayor and Mr. Bischoff called a point of order and stated what Mr. Orr was speaking about was not on the agenda and therefore should not be a part of this discussion.  Mrs. Lawrence stated there was a spot further down on the agenda to hear the public for items not on the agenda.  The council allowed Mr. Orr to continue.  Mr. Orr went on to speak about Mr. Reintsma and his right to bring litigation against Mr. Olsen without the direction of the mayor and council.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

Amy Allison, possible street closure for Turkey Dash; Amy Allison spoke to the council about the Turkey Dash starting and ending at the MAC.  Amy was unsure if a street closure was needed and went on the say they did not have any problems last year and would like to continue this year.    Mrs. Lawrence made a motion to allow the Turkey Dash without any street closure. Mrs. Benson seconded the motion.  Motion Passed
Resolution # 1838, designating the Environmental Certifying Official for CDBG grant; Mr. Bischoff made a motion to adopt Resolution # 1838.  Mrs. Williams seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.
Resolution # 1839, budgetary authority CDBG grant; Mrs. Lawrence made a motion adopt Resolution # 1839 with the addition that it is for the CDBG grant.  Mrs. Benson seconded the motion.  Motion passed

COUNCIL ACTION/DISCUSSION

Approval of Business Licenses received to date; Mrs. Benson made a motion to approve the Business Lisenses received to date.  Mrs. Desch seconded the motion.  Motion Passed

Approval of Payroll and Claims for October 2013; Mrs. Williams made a motion to approve Payroll and Claims for October 2013.  Mr. Bischoff seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.  Mr. Olsen voted against the motion.   Mr. Olsen made a motion to hold Mr. Reintsma’s payment.  Motion died from lack of second. 

Water Distribution Draw; Mrs. Williams made a motion to approve the Water Distribution Draw 3-12.  Mrs. Lawrence seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.

Sidewalk Project Draw; Mrs. Lawrence made a motion to approve the sidewalk project draw. Mrs. Benson seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.  Mr. Olsen wanted to know who was liable for the sidewalks if there was as accident before the sidewalks were finished.  Mr. Hammons and Mayor Roll answered that the contractor would be liable.  Mrs. Lawrence asked when the project would be finished.  Mr. Hammons answered that they should be finished by the end of the next week.  

Jeff Cicon of Morrison- Maierle updated the council on the Water Distribution Project.  The contractor will be shutting down for winter and finishing up next Spring.
HEAR FROM THE PUBLIC LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES 

DC Orr residing at 1117 Nevada Avenue, Libby, stated that the council didn’t want to have transparency in their actions.  Mr. Orr also voiced his opinions about Mr. Reintsma’s actions.  

Allen Olsen of 703 Louisiana Avenue, Libby, talked to the council about his right to legal council and the costs that should be covered by the City of Libby.  Mr. Olsen asked the council to get him an attorney so that they could go to court and let the judge decide.  

Mike Shock residing at 1321 Louisiana Avenue, Libby, stated his feelings if the shoe were on the other foot and thinks the city should pay for Allen Olsen an attorney.  


Arlen Magill residing at 807 Wisconsin Avenue, Libby, voiced his concerns about the issue being brought forward about Allen Olsen being a city resident.    

Jennifer Nelson residing 1026 Washington, Libby, stated that Allen Olsen’s residency has been in question since he ran for council.  Jennifer stated this is not a new issue.  Jennifer Nelson feels the issue needs to be examined and dealt with.   
ADJOURNMENT

Meeting was adjourned at 7:37pm.
_________________________
            Attest; ______________________________


Mayor Doug Roll                                                       City Clerk Glena L. Hook
